FYI

Memorial Drive

DCR closes Reid Overpass for repairs: 

Close - Friday night @ 8:00 P.M., July 15; 
Re-open - Monday morning @ 5:00 A.M., July 25
The Department of Conservation and Recreation (DCR) has issued the following Traffic Advisory for the upcoming closure of the Reid Overpass. Starting on Friday, July 15, 2005 at 8:00 PM, the westbound side of the Reid Overpass will be closed to traffic until Monday morning July 25, 2005 at 5:00 AM in order to replace sections of the bridge deck. The Reid Overpass is located where Memorial drive crosses Brookline Street in Cambridge.  Westbound traffic will be detoured below the structure to the rotary at Brookline Street.

DCR is placing 3 message boards on Monday, July 11 to give motorists advanced warning. These message boards will be placed in the following locations:  Mass. Ave. at the entrance to Memorial Drive westbound; Longfellow Bridge and Reid Overpass.

